
 
 

Happy Creek Director resigns 

 
March 13, 2019 – Vancouver, British Columbia. Happy Creek Minerals Ltd. (TSXV: HPY) (the 

“Company”), is providing the following update.  

The Company wishes to announce that Paul Berndt, Director, has resigned from the board. Paul 

has shared his experience in the tungsten market and mineral processing regarding our Fox 

project and we appreciate his service to the Company and wish him well in his futures endeavors.  

 
On behalf of the Board of Directors, 

“David E Blann” 

___________________________  

David E Blann, P.Eng. 

President, CEO 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT:  

David Blann, President, CEO, 

Office: Phone: 604.662.8310  

Email: dblann@happycreekminerals.com 

Website: www.happycreekminerals.com  

Neither the TSX Venture Exchange nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in the policies of the 
TSX Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this release. 

 


